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Dear John
Re: The Future of the Peers Leisure Centre

The Future of Peers Leisure Centre
I am writing to you to seek your clarification on the City Council’s position with regard to the above.  This follows two communications sent to your Leisure Services Dept on 21 December 2007.
We have to consider an Outline Business Case for the proposed Academy to replace Peers School at our next Cabinet meeting on 15 January 2008.  We know that one of the points that will have to be clear by then is what will happen to the Leisure Centre in the lead up to the probable establishment of The Oxford Academy on 1 September 2008 and also beyond that date. In this context, it is important to state that the County Council and the Academy sponsors are committed to making the Academy facilities available in the future for community use wherever possible.

At present, we know that the City Council has decided that their funding for the Peers Leisure Centre will cease on 31 March 2008. On this basis we have to assume that there can be no community use of the facility beyond that date and that school pupils in the locality will not be able to use the swimming pool.  This is because the Centre, including the pool, would have to be closed without the benefit of the City’s contribution to their share of the joint costs.

If the City Council was able to guarantee continuation of their current level of funding, Oxfordshire County Council and the Academy sponsors would be interested in exploring with you how community use could be achieved in the spirit of our current (although unsigned) Joint Use Agreement.

2008 – 2010

During this period, the proposal is that the Academy will operate within the current buildings.   The new build will take place for use from 2010.  If the City Council was willing to continue funding at current levels, we would be able to continue community use of the current facilities. 
2010 onwards

When the new Academy buildings and facilities are in place, they can be made available to the community on a school hire basis but, if there is any intention by the City Council that there should be continued use of the current Leisure Centre beyond 2010, the County Council and the Academy sponsors would need to see the City Council’s plans to commit and guarantee ongoing revenue funding as well as appropriate capital spend to bring the facility up to the level of specification of the new Academy build.   Without this, we cannot commit to our Joint Use Agreement beyond 1 September 2010.

If the swimming pool and/or remaining leisure facilities are decommissioned because of the withdrawal of City Council funds from 31 March 2008, we will need to agree with the City Council how that facility is safely taken out of use. 
In summary, there are several trigger points with consequences for the swimming pool and the remaining leisure centre.   These are:

· 31 March 2008  Without a continuing contribution from the City Council to your share of the joint costs of the swimming pool and/or the rest of the leisure centre, they must close for general community use from this date.  
· 31 July 2008  If the City Council was able to continue its contribution to the swimming pool and the leisure centre until the end of the academic year 2007/08, this would enable continued use by school children and continued community access until then.
· 31 July 2010  Completion of the new Academy campus for occupation from the academic year 2010/11 will include demolition of the leisure centre including the swimming pool.  If the City Council wished to see a continuation of the current swimming pool and leisure centre for community use, the County Council and the Academy sponsors need to see the City Council’s plans to commit and guarantee ongoing revenue funding as well as appropriate capital spend to bring the facility up to the level of specification of the new Academy build.    
We believe your Council has already agreed a strategy that excludes the Peers swimming pool and leisure facilities from future joint use but you will understand our need for complete clarity on your future plans in view of the community’s desire for a continuation of the current facilities and our own ability to meet this desire if your Council was able to provide the necessary guarantees concerning revenue and (for the longer term) capital funding.  

We would appreciate a quick response on these issues, in the knowledge that our Cabinet meeting is on 15 January 2008.  

As ever

Keith 

Keith R Mitchell  CBE

Leader of the County Council and for the Academy Sponsors 
